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++
         Minutes of the Parish Pastoral Council Meeting

      Wednesday 11 November 2015, 7.15pm in the Church Hall

For actions arising , please refer to the Action list at the end of this document

Present: Fr Danny, Ann Burke, Anne Gibbons, Maura Holt, Kenneth Maimo, Theresa McDougall, Mary McNab, Rita McNicholas-Gumm, Claudia Wing
Associates: Bernadette Fisher, Trevor Keeling
Welcome 
Maura began by welcoming everyone to our Parish Pastoral Council November Meeting.  Since our last PPC meeting, we had a beautiful Service of Healing followed by afternoon tea on 25th October for our Sick, Housebound and elderly of the Parish.  The afternoon followed the same pattern as previously and we were very grateful to Fr Kevin for coming along to support Fr Danny during the Service.  

Maura took the opportunity to thank everyone who helped in any way, those who gave lifts, made sandwiches and cakes and Theresa and her team who set up the hall, served the afternoon tea and cleared up afterwards.  Although not all our Sick and Housebound were able to attend, many were and for those who did it was a very special occasion. 

We were very sorry to hear of the death of June Bartlett last weekend.  June was at the Service of Healing with her live-in carer Rosie.  We faced the difficulty a few days before the Service of not being able to pre-book a wheelchair accessible taxi and of having no guarantee that there would be one available on the Sunday afternoon.  We used the Bracknell Forest Council contacts made through the Dementia Action Alliance and raised the concern that June might not be able to attend the event.  Not only did the Council organise a wheelchair accessible vehicle and driver for June and Rosie for the Sunday afternoon, they also waived payment.  It’s very poignant to think that this was her last outing before she died.  We hope to continue these Services and afternoon teas in 2016 hopefully during May and October.
Maura thanked Fr Danny for giving up the morning of his day off on 2rd November to say 2 Masses for the Holy Souls and for the service and blessing of the graves at Easthampstead Park last Saturday.   It was lovely to see members of the Parish Bereavement Support Group there and there was a wonderful sense of togetherness. Next Saturday Fr Danny will bless the graves at Larges Lane and we hope and pray that the weather will be better!

With Advent and Christmas just around the corner, we hope that this Christmas will be an opportunity to reach out to and draw in those who only attend Mass at Christmas and Easter.  Bishop Philip said previously “Many drift away from Christianity because they fail to develop a personal relationship with Christ and a sense of vocation to discipleship. This is something central to our own efforts of new evangelisation in the Diocese of Portsmouth: helping people to pray, to find God, to meet Jesus, and to be transformed in His presence, especially in the Holy Eucharist”.  

2  Prayer and Formation

“And so, we bring ourselves, our gifts, talents and charisms to this meeting.  We are a community of faith at the heart of our parish and we are here to serve”.  

We said together the prayer that Bishop Philip has asked us to pray during this Year of Prayer.  Father Danny then led us in a period of reflection surrounding the recent services in the town to mark Remembrance Sunday; to remember those who died and to pray unceasingly for peace in our world.
3  Apologies

Apologies were received from Louise Birley, Ellie Clark, Tony Clark, Terri Hinton, Peter Hancock, Shaun Howard, Jan McTague, Bernard O’Neill, Simon Mwanje, Marie-Danielle Tichbon
4 Approval of the Minutes from the meeting of the 14 October 2015 

It was agreed that the minutes of the previous meeting were a fair and accurate record.

5 Actions arising from the minutes
1/04 Review need for training/ongoing training for Catechists: Going forward, this will come under the remit of Mary who is soon to move into her new post as parish Pastoral Assistant.
Action closed.                                                      

                                                                      

5/03 Children’s Liturgy. 

Anne reported that we are hoping to start Children’s Liturgy at the 6pm Mass during Advent.  The two/three people who have agreed to lead it are going to come to either the 8.30am or 10.30am Masses to see how it’s done.  They have been told that they are free to do it in their own way and if they come to the 10.30am Mass, not be to put off by the number of children!  The plan for the time-being for the 6pm Mass is to provide Children’s Liturgy every other week.
Action Closed.
6/02 Appeal submissions for the new financial year commencing September to be considered by the sub-committee: Two causes from the parish have been put forward for consideration by the committee. 
Action closed.                                                                                                                                                        

9/01 Look at WYD Pilgrim Information Pack, in particular the preparation events and advise accordingly: Mary has clarified the financial arrangements with the Department for Educational Chaplaincies at the Diocese.  The deposit and first installment for each of our six pilgrims has been paid by the parish and Mary will ensure that future installments are paid as they become due.
Action Closed.
Fundraising Update - To date a total of £1500 has been raised through cake sales and the 20p smarties tubes. Furthermore, at the last Finance meeting, Peter proposed that the parish will match whatever has been raised by our young people, by Christmas.  The young people are also going to have a presence at both school fairs.  Special thanks to Sarah for all her ideas and efforts to date.   
A meeting of the pilgrims and their parents was suggested to bring them together to reassure them of the financial arrangements, look at the itinerary including the preparation events that the Diocese is planning prior to WYD2016, and also to discuss future fundraising ideas.  New Action: 11/01                                                        
9/02 Arrange a meeting of interested people to set up a Justice, Peace and Social Responsibility team in the parish: A meeting took place on 5 November 2015.  Action closed.

Feedback/Actions from the meeting: 

A far ranging discussion took place and it was agreed that there was a lot of work going on in lots of different areas in the parish already and that it was important not to duplicate things.
Two main issues came to the fore: the current refugee crisis and reaching out to those who feel isolated or disconnected in the more deprived areas of Bracknell.
The Refugee Crisis: It was agreed that we need to look at what BFBC was doing already, if anything.  From enquiries that Trevor and Bernadette have made it appears that nothing is happening at the moment.  However, Trevor has a meeting planned with the deputy CEO of BFBC to find out what the council can tell us to help us to support refugees and to support us in supporting refugees.   
It is hoped that they will be able to fund interpreters which will be vital.  Kate Carroll has also made enquiries about what accommodation the council will be able to provide, what support is available for budgeting and finding the best fuel suppliers for example.  Bracknell College also offers ESOL (English for Speakers of Other Languages) courses and funding could be available for this too.  Refugees will be treated equally in terms of job seeking and there will be support for those who cannot work due to family circumstances or ill-health.  

Trevor has calculated that we as a constituency could expect up to 8 refugees a year.  In terms of the ill health associated with being a refugee, 20% of all those who arrive here will be suffering serious mental health issues including depression and suicidal intentions.
New Action: 11/02
Reaching out: Bernadette presented the idea of having conversations with a cross-section of people who are living in the more deprived areas of Bracknell, to find out from them what they think the issues are and what they would like to see addressed; to give them a voice.  It was suggested that the best place to start would potentially be through our primary schools.  New Action 11/03.
9/03 Contact Mr. Masters with regard to celebrating Sunday Mass at St Margaret Clitherow Academy:  This was discussed at the Governor’s meeting and the Governors agreed that this was a good idea.  Fr. Danny is meeting with Stephen Clay, the Chair of Governor’s and will discuss this further with him.
On-going.
10/01 Arrange date for the next meeting of the sub-committee and an application form, if necessary, needs to be produced for appeal submissions:   To be arranged once Peter is back from holiday.
On-going.     

10/02 Find out which Pastoral Areas in our Diocese have a Youth Worker: Maura contacted Soraya Ciccerone to find out the names of the Pastoral Areas where there is a Pastoral Youth Worker and any other advice or guidelines. Soraya has suggested that we contact Fr. PJ Smith (Head of Educational Chaplaincies) to see what the possibilities are.  There would obviously be a formal recruitment process to follow if we did decide to go ahead.  According to Fr. Danny, having recently met with Fr. Marcus (Crowthorne/Sandhurst) and Fr. David (Wokingham), this is now something that we would have to move forward on as a parish as opposed to a Pastoral Area. On-going.
10/03 How can we be a Dementia friendly Church?:  We had a successful ‘Dementia Friends’ session attended by 15 Parishioners including office staff, Eucharistic Ministers to the Sick and Housebound and members of the St Vincent de Paul Society on Thursday 15th October 2015.  There will be another session on Thursday 19th November at 11am in the Church Hall led by Caroline Rathmell, Dementia Action Alliance Co-coordinator. All are welcome to attend and it is free.  These sessions are being advertised in the newsletter and on the noticeboard.  Maura has been in contact with the Bracknell Forest Community Engagement Officer regarding our transport concerns to see what more they can do to provide transport options on a Sunday for those with dementia and their carers who don’t have an independent means of transport so that their spiritual and pastoral needs can be met in a way of their choosing.  We have started a ‘database’ of those in need so that the parish can become aware of those in our community who may need help and support.  On-going.
6  AOB

· Further to the conversation surrounding ways in which we can become a dementia friendly church, Ann commented that we should consider replacing the word ‘disabled’ with ‘enabled’ when referring to those in our community who require extra support.

· Further to the conversation regarding reaching out to those who possibly feel disconnected from our community, Theresa commented that she had been talking to a lady at Mass last weekend who remarked that she has been a member of this parish for 9 years but it is only recently that she has been feeling welcome and part of the community.
· Fr. Danny confirmed that Mary would be soon moving into her new role as Pastoral Assistant and that we are now in the final stages of the process to recruit her replacement to work alongside Chris in the parish office.
· Kenneth confirmed that Claudia will be heading up the Education and Formation Team going forward so that he could focus on supporting our Youth whilst the discussions continue regarding the potential recruitment of a Youth Worker.  Kenneth was thanked for all the work that he has done leading the team in the past two years and Claudia was also thanked for taking on the leadership of the team going forward.
· Fr. Danny confirmed that Maura is coming to the end of her two-year term as Chair of the PPC, thanking her for her tremendous contribution and asking PPC members to consider and pray about either offering themselves in this leadership role going forward or recommend someone else who they feel would be suitable.   

· Bracknell Choral Society – Concert to be held this coming Saturday.  Concerns have been raised that the 6pm Mass has been cancelled and the quick turn-around required to get the church and hall ready for Mass on Sunday morning.  

· Bracknell Faith and Belief Forum will be holding an event on Wednesday 18th November from 7pm – 9.15pm during, what is known as, Interfaith week (15th to 21st November).  We will be hosting this event in our Church Hall.  The subject will be ‘Freedom of Speech’: Freedom and Respect in the aftermath of the Charlie Hebdo shootings.  There will be speakers from the Buddhist, Christian, Muslim, Baha’i and Jewish faith communities and there will be opportunities for discussion and networking.  Help will be needed on the night with Welcoming and Hospitality.  All members of the PPC are invited to attend. 
· Christmas Youth Social Event (renamed Youth Social Event) Friday 11th December 2015 from 7pm-9.30pm.
· Next PPC Meeting – 9th December 2015 - As we did last year, we will hold an Advent Service followed by a social event in the hall afterwards.  All are invited.  Please bring a plate.
· Joint Schools Carol Service – this will go ahead, just the date needs to be confirmed (Thursday 17 December 2015 at 6pm)  New Action 11/04.
· Foodbank at Christmas ​– Advent Calendars are not needed this year. Contributions are needed for hampers.  We will make an appeal in our parish newsletter.
· Christmas Mass Times: Christmas ‘Eve: Children’s Mass at 5pm, Vigil Mass at 8pm, Midnight Mass at midnight; Christmas Day: Mass at 10am.  Anne/Claudia will ask David/Juanita to publish the Mass times in the school newsletter.
· Christmas Appeal – The Bishop has asked that we support the Crib Collection this year.  Fr. Danny to advise further.  New action: 11/05.
· Called and Gifted Workshop – Maura handed out leaflets explaining the process.  We will be hosting our own workshop here from 4/5 March 2016.     There is a prayer card available and we will ask the prayer groups in the parish to keep this Called and Gifted process in their prayers over the coming months.

· Sion Mission – This has been postponed until 2017.  Of the dates that we have been offered we decided to opt for 22 April – 7 May 2017.  New Action: 11/06.
· CAFOD/Fairtrade – Hugh Gibbons has asked that the responsibility for CAFOD and Fairtrade should sit within the Justice and Peace Team.  Hugh will continue working on his Community Gallery and World School Wall: Sustainable Development Goals pictures, creating a panel with foreign coins.  Grateful thanks to Hugh for all the amazing work that he has done for the parish over the years.
8. Closing Prayer Father Danny led the closing prayer.

PPC ACTION LIST

	
	What
	Who
	When

	9/03
	Make contact with Mr Masters with regard to celebrating Sunday Mass at St Margaret Clitherow Academy - awaiting reply.  


	Fr Danny to meet with Stephen and Maria to discuss.
	Update next meeting

	10/01
	Arrange date for Appeals Submissions sub-committee meeting and produce an application form, if necessary. 


	Peter and Sub-committee.
	Update next meeting

	10/02
	Find out which Pastoral Areas have a Youth Worker and contact them in order to share their experience.

	Maura to contact Fr. PJ
	Update next meeting 

	10/03
	Research ways in which we can be a dementia friendly Church.

 
	Maura
	Update next meeting

	11/01
	Arrange meeting of WYD2016 Pilgrims and their Parents.

	Mary
	Update next meeting

	11/02
	Feedback from BFBC Meeting re: Supporting Refugees.

	Trevor
	Update next meeting

	11/03
	Start to formulate a plan/process to reach out to the isolated/disconnected.

	Bernadette / Anne / Maria / Claudia
	Update next meeting

	11/04
	Confirm date for Joint Schools Carol Concert.

	Mary
	ASAP

	11/05
	Confirm subject of Christmas Appeal

	Fr. Danny
	During Advent

	11/06
	Contact Sion to confirm rescheduled date for Parish Mission in 2017
	Mary
	ASAP
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